
 Prayer and Praise – August 27, 2025 

“Behold, children are a heritage from the Lord,  

the fruit of the womb a reward.”  

Psalm 127:3 (ESV) 

 

 

 
 

Japan: Our Japan Open Bible Church shared that on July 20-21, 2025 they held their regional convention. 

Members from churches around the Tokyo area gathered to praise the Lord. The special guest speaker 

was Dr. Hiramatsu Kei, who is also a professor at Central Bible College Tokyo. Dr. Hiramatsu passionately 

declared that revival will surely come to Japan. 

On August 12-15, 2025, the youth camp was held. 

Mostly young members in their teens attended. 

The guest speaker was Mitsuya Tanaka, the right 

fielder and drummer for the Christian rock 

band “Night de Light.” He spoke from Ezekiel 37:10 

about living a new life through the breath and the 

Holy Spirit. The young Japanese members sang with great energy. 

Please pray for the churches in Japan and the youth.  

Kenya and Uganda: Missionary Burliss Parkers is leaving for his trips to Kenya and Uganda tomorrow. He 

will be visiting key strategic locations for Open Bible Churches in both countries and meeting with the 

National Boards in both places. Please pray for safe travel, God’s guidance, and blessings upon all 

meetings and activities during his trip.  

Philippines: Field Director, Rev. Rafael Quiñones shares that three Open Bible churches were damaged 

in recent typhoons that hit the Philippine Islands. The churches are located in Cabungan, Siapar, and San 

Jose. Please pray for the people who have suffered damage to their homes and for the churches that 

are now trying to rebuild after the storms.  

 



Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 
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Cambodia: Members of Sunshine Open Bible Church returned home safely yesterday evening from their 

first mission trip to Lifesong Learning Center. During their visit, they had the opportunity to spend time 

with the children, play during their recess, speak with the teachers, share stories, and help with English 

lessons. On Sunday morning, a Vacation Bible School was held with over one hundred children in 

attendance. The team shared the Word of Jesus Christ and then led the children in various activities. The 

men from Sunshine and Lifesong also accomplished opening up a wall that connects to the piece of land 

where MOVE will be building classrooms to provide middle and high school classes. The team was truly 

blessed by the lives of everyone they met at Lifesong. Please continue to pray for God's blessings on 

Missionaries Ly and Sarin Mak, as well as all the staff at Lifesong. Pray that God will continue to guide, 

provide, and work through the children to spread His love throughout Cambodia.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025: 

Would you join the Multiply France team by giving an offering that will help our pastors 
reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so that our Open Bible 
leadership in France can plant more churches and spread the Gospel of Christ.  

 

Donations can be made online at openbible.org/MultiplyFrance or by mailing a check 
payable to Open Bible Churches and write “Multiply France” in the memo line to our 
address below.  
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